
AGENDA ITEM 4 

 

REPORT OF:  HEAD OF DEMOCRATIC SERVICES  
 
TO:  NELSON COMMITTEE 
              
DATE:  6TH AUGUST, 2018  

 
Contact Details: Sarah Waterworth 
Tel. No: 661648 
E-mail: sarah.waterworth@pendle.gov.uk 

 

 
PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 

NELSON COMMITTEE ON 2ND JULY, 2018 
 

 

1. PROGRESS REPORT 
 
(b)  Police Issues 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the Chief Executive be asked to write a strongly worded 
letter to Lancashire’s Chief Constable, the Police and Crime 
Commissioner, Pendle’s MP and the Prime Minister objecting to 
the Neighbourhood Policing teams in Pendle being cut, with the 
number of Community Beat Manager posts reduced from 14 to 
6, and asking for the investment in neighbourhood policing to be 
reinstated. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Awaiting a response. 

2. PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
 
18/0320/FUL  Full: Retention of canopy to yard area 

(retrospective) at Norfolk Street Garage, 
52 Norfolk Street, Nelson for Mr 
Mohammed Aslam 

 
RESOLVED 
 
That planning permission be deferred to allow time to look at 
the plans of the original planning application 13/92/0652P to 
extend the workshop. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Item elsewhere on the 
agenda. 
 
  

   

3. ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION 
 

 
 



2 
 

(a) Back Street Lighting in Whitefield 
 
RESOLVED 
 
(1) That £5,000 be allocated from the Committee’s 2018/19 

Capital Programme towards the installation of 3 street 
lights on Buccleugh Road subject to the Policy and 
Resources Committee agreeing to a supplementary 
estimate of £12,000. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
(2) That Liberata Property Services be asked to request 

County Council to give Pendle Council the small strip of 
land opposite the houses at the bottom, so that all the 
shrubs and cuts could be cut back and then the freehold 
transferred to residents for them to maintain. 

 
(b) Southfield Street Issues 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the Neighbourhood Services Manager be asked to request 
that County Council install extra traffic calming at the end of 
Southfield Street.  
 
(c) Funding for Highway Repairs 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That a letter be sent to the Prime Minister requesting that 
£300,000 be made available for works on back streets in 
Pendle. 

 
 
 
 
At the Policy and 
Resources Committee 
on 24th July it was 
resolved “that a 
supplementary estimate 
of £6,000 be agreed 
from the Budget 
Support Reserve 
2018/19 for the 
installation of 3 street 
lights on Buccleugh 
Road, Nelson. 
 
Awaiting a response. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Requested – awaiting 
response. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Noted 

 


